## Town of Newington, NH Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes Wednesday, October 14th, 2020 Town Hall 4pm

<u>Present</u>: Chair Ted Connors, Selectman Mike Marconi, Selectman Ken Latchaw, Craig Daigle and Martha Roy, Town Administrator.

T. Connors called the meeting to order at 4pm.

The Board of Selectmen and C. Daigle discussed the compactor history. The Board asked C. Daigle to bring a recommendation to the Board as to whether to proceed with the compactor or not. The Board also asked that C. Daigle and Karen Anderson work together to give the Board a compactor project cost that includes all costs such as: the house to warm the compactor motor and the cost to bring the electrical to the site.

The Board and C. Daigle also discussed the Newington Transfer Station Facebook page. It was agreed that the Facebook page name would be changed to the Craig Daigle Facebook page or discontinued depending on what C. Daigle would like to do.

The Board asked that if C. Daigle has any questions in the future about any issues, such as the compactor or other questions that he should contact M. Roy.

The Board thanked C. Daigle for all of his hard work at the Transfer Station.

Adjournment: M. Marconi moved to adjourn at 4:45pm. K. Latchaw seconded the motion with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted, Martha S. Roy Town Administrator